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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

April 1, 2013
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Sue Bannon, Paul Snyder, David Bryk, Paul Salvatore, and Borough Council Liaison, Larry Auerweck.   

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.
NEW BUSINESS - None
OLD BUSINESS

Comprehensive Plan
Mr. Craig distributed a chart of item status update.  Mr. Salvatore noted that the Comprehensive Plan is usually reviewed every 10 years.  He said he had suggested liaisons from various committees to hear from with regard to their perspective on the updates.
Mr. Craig summarized the status of each item, noting:
· Sustainability - #1= completed

· Housing – #2 = completed 2013, #4 = ongoing
· Natural Resources Management - needs to be reviewed in relation to Steeple View

· Historic Preservation - completed 2011

· Streetscapes - all completed

· Land Use - #3 = completed 2013, #5 = ongoing, #6, #7 = completed, #8 = no change to ordinance required

· Borough & Region – Sycamore Street zoning to be reviewed with the township
Mr. Craig, Mr. Walker and Mr. Auerweck will determine if the Planning Commission has reviewed what Mr. Walker expected them to review.  
Sign Ordinance

Mr. Craig that Council had asked the Planning Commission for standard designs, and Bill Smith said he could provide them.  Mr. Smith had given A frame sign designs to the Mayor, but they had apparently been misplaced.  Mr. Craig suggested that a design template might not be necessary if there were detailed requirements for signs, but these might change with new designs and might require a lot of variances.  He said that they might be able to define how signs would be approved.
Mr. Salvatore said that the Commission had already defined limits of design size, weight, etc., and that the design that went to the Mayor was based on the A frame sign at Love Illuminati.  Mr. Craig said that the Commission had given sign standards to Council, but they had requested greater detail.  He said that HARB has already stated that they do not want to review A frame signs.  Mr. Salvatore suggested that the Planning Commission review the A frame sign designs then present their recommendations to Council.  Ms. Bannon said that she would not want all the signs to look the same.
Mr. Craig said that Council would like the Planning Commission to come up with an application process.  Mr. Salvatore suggested that there be an application to be submitted, then a presentation of the design.  He said that the initial permit fee should be higher, with a low fee each year to renew.  Mr. Craig suggested that signs be reviewed each December; then renewal notices would be generated.  Mr. Salvatore suggested a minimal renewal fee of $12.00, or $1 a month.  Mr. Auerweck suggested that the Commission put the recommendations regarding process and suggested fee into a report to Council.
Mr. Salvatore said that A frame guidelines were needed related to the use of the A frame signs, including when the signs could be displayed relative to time and weather conditions, such as snow, rain, overnight, etc.  He said that business owners could be subject to fines if signs were kept out during prohibited conditions, after a warning.  Mr. Salvatore said that signs for events at locations should require approvals and permits, with reviewable on a case-by-case basis.
Mr. Craig said guidelines for safety were important.  There is concern with safety, blocking of sidewalks and rights of way.  It was noted that the requirement of a clearance of 48” has been detailed.  Mr. Craig noted that some Council members wanted signs to be placed closer to the road, but the Planning Commission had suggested they be placed closer to the buildings, adjacent to the building so as not to block opening of car doors and access to the sidewalk.

Ms. Bannon said that Zoning Officer Jo-Anne Brown felt negatively about freestanding signs in general, and questioned who would police their use.  Mr. Craig noted that Council has not been enthusiastic about freestanding signs as well.
Mr. Craig said he would draft a permit process and send it around to Commission members for input and revisions; he would present the document to Council at their May work session.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. Salvatore made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of March 4, 2013, with the following changes:  
· Page 2, under OTHER:  change “lot” to “lost”
· Page 2, under OTHER, 4th line:  delete “and that he had worked on” and insert “which included.”
Mr. Snyder seconded the motion, which was approved 5-0 by the Board.

PUBLIC COMMENT – There was no public comment.  
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Ms. Bannon, seconded by Mr. Bryk, the meeting was adjourned at 7:47pm.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 1, 2013 at 7:00 P.M.  
Respectfully submitted,

______________________

Leslie P. Dunleavy
Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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